

SAC Minutes September 17th, 2018

Attendance

Dawn Arnett Dariyall Brown Brenda Carley Paul Giordano Stephanie Giordano Joanne Holmes
Terri Lamb Migdalia Rodrigues-McDonald Karen Rutledge Enrique Valencia Claudia Wahl
Moraima Serpa
Guest- Michele Holmes

A. Call to Order

A meeting of the Sebastian River High School Advisory Council was held on September 17th, 2018 in the Teacher Lounge Room N146. Enrique Valencia, chairman, called the meeting to order at 3:33pm. Joanne Holmes will record the minutes for this meeting

B. Action Items

1. Enrique motioned for approval of the minutes of August 20, 2018. Corrections were noted, additional members in attendance at the meeting were Terri Lamb and Migdalia Rodrigues-McDonald. Changes were noted. Motion to approve the minutes with changes by Brenda Carley, Second Dawn Arnett. Motion unanimously approved
2. Review of SIP submitted to District Office-Mr. Brown discussed the School Improvement Plan

and shared our goals. First, Promoting a Positive Environment through respect. Our PBIS program will promote our SHARK acronym. A change has already been noted by faculty and students in the courtyard with the new lunch tray policy. Keep it Clean is being practiced. This year we have implemented the Restorative Justice program in our MTSS. (Multi-Tiered System of Support). Our progressive discipline procedures will serve to lower our ODR and suspension rates. We have a zero-tolerance policy on certain infractions. These are discussed with administrators and a decision is made on a corrective action and may include Restorative Justice.

In conjunction with promoting a positive environment is the implementation of "Shark Ways"- students are nominated for Recognition of Good Behavior. The student receives the message from the teacher who nominated them. Students are selected from the "pool" to receive gift cards. There is also a quarterly recognition that will take place. A Fall Festival is being planned for students with perfect attendance and no referrals. This event will take place on October 17th, it will include things like a dunk tank, snacks, games and other fun items for the students. There is a \$5,000 budget for this event.

Another resource for us to use in this program is Anger Management for repeat offenders. This will be provided by District Personnel again through our MTSS program

Our second goal is to Improve Student Achievement. This will be accomplished by increased teacher proficiency. Progress monitoring through specific data will help understand our progress. We will

review End of Course Exams. We will also monitor grades, attendance, and pass/fail rates. We are a Data driven school which means we will examine any testing data to determine our direction

3. **Review 2018-19 membership report**-this items was moved to the next meeting to allow Ms. Holmes to review the membership with new members added today.
4. **Review meeting dates**-meeting dates were approved

C. Sharing

1. **Homecoming Activities**- Mrs. Holmes shared that dresses had been made available by the Operation Hope Center in Fellsmere, if anyone knows of students who need a dress they are available in the Chum Bucket. Volunteers are still needed for several activities to Homecoming. Parents can contact Mrs. Holmes 564-4255
2. Karen Rutledge discussed the absence of any remembrance of 9-11 by the school. Mr. Brown apologized for the oversight and promised to include activities in the future. Mrs. Rutledge also acknowledged that the school had corrected the oversight and she was grateful.
3. Mr. Brown discussed the events that would be taking place to remember Kamaree Lyons. A memorial service would take place on Thursday following the JV football game. Come out to support the team and participate in the service approximately 8-9 pm in Shark stadium
4. Mr. Brown acknowledge all the hard work that Ms. Holmes had done on the SIP-School Improvement Plan. He noted all the hours it took and thanked her for her diligence.

Enrique closed the meeting with a motion from Dawn Arnett and Second from Karen Rutledge

Meeting closed at 4:27

Next Meeting October 15th 3:30